
 

 

 

This will be our final newsletter of the Autumn term as we break up for Christmas today. As we end the first 

term of the year, it is important that we take some time to reflect.  Our children have, once again, been 

superstars this term. 

Our thanks must go to parents and carers for supporting the children and everyone in the Pinehurst Family.  You 

have worked with us to make our first term of the year a success. We would like to thank you for all of your 

support.   

A huge thank you to all of the staff who have worked tirelessly this term supporting the children in school.  We 

have a great team of teachers, learning mentors, HLTAs, learning support assistants, office staff, kitchen staff, 

midday supervisiors, cleaners, care takers, supply staff and other agencies who have kept the school running this 

term.  We must thank them all for their flexibility, adaptability and resilience.  

Thank you also to our Governing Body who have supported the smooth running of the school in this the Autumn 

term.    

I hope that you all have a lovely Christmas.  Please take care and stay safe and well.  Please take the 

appropriate precautions over the holiday period to assist us with a safe return in January.     

Merry Christmas Everyone from Mrs Glynn  

 

Weekly Attendance and Minutes Late  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Group Class Attendance 

% 

Minutes 

Late 

R Ash 79.6%       54 

R Oak 88% 51 

1 Elm   83% 139 

1 Cherry   88.4% 214       

2 Fir   95.1% 124 

2 Yew   91.9% 49        

3 Cedar   85.1% 138 

3 Hazel   88.3% 147 

4 Chestnut   90.5% 122 

4 Holly   90.1% 84 

5 Maple   96.4%        90 

5 Sycamore   92.5% 138 

6 Birch   87.5% 77 

6 Willow   89.1% 105 
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The children return on 

Monday 6
th

 January 2025 

 

Admissions for Reception in September 

2025 

Deadline 15
th

 January 2025 

All Nursery children must still apply.  

 

Stay Safe ~ Keep well ~ Take Care 

Thank you for your support on Christmas Jumper 

Day.  We raised lots of money for Save the Children. 

 

 

SPRING 1 HALF TERM 

 

 

 

Attendance Top Tip 

Keep a school year calendar. This is an excellent way 

to track all the important dates, holidays, and events 

at your child’s school. It is also a convenient place to 

document absences (who was absent, why and how 

you cleared it/date cleared), phone calls/conferences 

with school staff, and all your other important school 

related information.   

 

End of Term Scores on the 

Doors 

Absences 4.5% 

Persistent Absence 13.2% 

Severe Absence 0.6% 

RANK in Liverpool Schools 

44/115 

Well done everyone! 

A Big Improvement on last 

year. 


